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The mission of the Employees’ Compensation Fund is to provide
fiscal resources to administer the Public Sector Workers’
Compensation program for District of Columbia government
employees and to pay the required claims costs of eligible claimants,
pursuant to applicable District laws.
The agency’s FY 2018 proposed budget is presented in the following tables:

Table BG0-2



Table BG0-3

Table BG0-4

Program Description
The Employees’ Compensation Fund operates through the following program:

Disability Compensation Fund – is established by the District of Columbia Merit Personnel Act (D.C. 
Law 2-139, as amended). Payments are made to District employees, with eligible and verified claims, as 
compensation for lost wages, medical services related to workplace injuries, and return-to-work services 
such as vocational rehabilitation. In FY 2004, the administration of the Fund was transferred to the D.C. 
Office of Risk Management.



Program Structure Change
The Employees’ Compensation Fund has no program structure changes in the FY 2018.

Table BG0-5

FY 2018 Proposed Budget Changes
The Employees’ Compensation Fund’s (ECF) FY 2018 gross budget is $21,708,502, which represents a 
less than 1.0 percent increase over its FY 2017 approved gross budget of $21,521,002. The budget is 
comprised entirely of Local funds.

Current Services Funding Level
The Current Services Funding Level (CSFL) is a Local funds ONLY representation of the true cost of
operating District agencies, before consideration of policy decisions. The CSFL reflects changes from the
FY 2017 approved budget across multiple programs, and it estimates how much it would cost an agency
to continue its current programs and operations into the following fiscal year. The FY 2018 CSFL
adjustments to the FY 2017 Local funds budget are described in table 5 of this agency’s budget chapter.
Please see the CSFL Development section within Volume 1: Executive Summary for more information
regarding the methodology used and components that comprise the CSFL.

ECF’s FY 2018 CSFL budget is $21,708,502, which represents a $187,500, or less than 1.0 percent, 
increase over the FY 2017 approved Local funds budget of $21,521,002.

CSFL Assumptions
The FY 2018 CSFL calculated for ECF included an adjustment entry that is not described in detail on
table 5. This adjustment reflects an increase of $187,500 in nonpersonal services based on the Consumer
Price Index factor of 2.5 percent.



Agency Budget Submission
Increase: The Employees’ Compensation Fund’s (ECF) proposed budget reflects an increase of $93,750
in Subsidies and Transfers to support projected costs associated with unemployment claims.

Decrease: ECF’s proposed Local funds budget includes a decrease of $93,750 to reflect the projected 
costs of professional service fees; this offsets the increase in Subsidies and Transfers.

Mayor’s Proposed Budget
No Change: The Employees’ Compensation Fund’s budget proposal reflects no change from the agency
budget submission to the Mayor’s proposed budget.

District’s Proposed Budget
No Change: The Employees' Compensation Fund's budget proposal reflects no change from the Mayor’s
proposed budget to the District’s proposed budget.


